
 
 
 
 
 
 

MARINE CORPS LEAGUE 
Anderson-Jordan Detachment 1078 

General Membership Meeting 
 

Date:  Nov. 01, 2022 

Commandant Ed Stutler called the meeting to order at 1800 hours at Horn Lake High School, 
3360 Church Rd, Horn Lake, MS. 

Roll Call of Officers: 

Commandant    Ed Stutler 
Senior Vice Commandant   Anick Wallace 
Junior Vice Commandant   Don Woodson 
Judge Advocate    Bill Lamar 
Paymaster     Jim Simpson 
Adjutant     Tom Drumm 
Chaplain     Bob Shearin 
Past Commandant    Tom Drumm 
Sgt at Arms     Don Dandridge 

All officers present. A total of 10 members were present and a quorum was present to conduct 
business. 

Opening ceremonies and rituals were conducted. 

Introduction and Acceptance of New Members:  None 

Adjutants Report: 

The minutes of the October 2022 meeting have been posted to the website. 

MOTION: A motion to accept the minutes as posted on the website was made by Bill Lamar 
and seconded by Tom Drumm. The motion was unopposed. 

Correspondence:  None discussed. Received Thank You letter from the CDCE (Volunteer 
Office) for donations to the Memphis VA Hospital, Anick Wallace purchased $164.75 P J’s and 
underwear and Ed Stutler delivered the mugs for the Christmas baskets. 

  



Paymasters Report: 

A report was presented by Jim Simpson to the membership. Current Bank Balance $7,267.37 
membership shows 49 members with 29 members in good standing. 

Reports of Officers: 

Commandant: Ed Stutler reported that our request for weapons is being processed. 

Chaplain’s report:  Bob Shearin ask that we keep Earl Ward and his wife Virginia, Jim 
Simson and his wife Courtney, Mary Ann Shearin, Jerry Blaylock, Bennie Watson, John 
Kingsley, Jr, George Arata, and Bill Lamar and his wife Cherri in your thoughts and prayers. 

Committee Reports: 

Scholarship Committee: Members for the coming year 2023 are Ed, Bill, Shannon, Anick, Jim, 
and Tom.  Commandant Stutler will advise when the new applications go out to the schools. 

Honor Guard Committee:  S.O.P. is complete and on our web site.  Simon and Tom will set up 
a date and location for future Honor Guard practices. 

Honor Our Troops Golf Classic Committee: Anick and Tom will attend a meeting next week on 
the results of the Classic. 

Don Woodson reported that the Banks will not accept wrapped rolled coins any more.  So, we 
will have to take our change to a coin counting machine from now own.  Maybe we can get a 
local business to accept them.    

Unfinished Business: 

Cookies and Coffee at the VA Hospital will now be the second Tuesday of each month from 
now on.  Tom and Anick to volunteer for this month. 

New Business: 

Detachment 1454 Diamond Head has sent the tickets to Ed for the Cruise raffle tickets.  
Please contact him if you are going to purchase them.  Also, there is a job fair at the Memphis 
VA Hospital on November eight from 8:30 am until 4 pm, + If you are going to the breakfast at 
the landers center on November 9th, please call 662-342-3482 and let them know you are 
coming. 

Good of the League: 

Detachment Dinner needs to be addressed.   

  



Closing: 

Closing ceremonies and rituals were conducted. 

The next Detachment meeting will be on 6 December 2022 

The meeting was adjourned at 1900 hours. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Tom Drumm 
Adjutant 
 


